
Headteacher’s Message 

Last Friday, Mrs Teague and myself met an assessor from the RE Council to 

look at the school’s RE provision as part of the RE Quality Mark.  We have been 

working on the award for the last year. On Tuesday, we were delighted to have 

found out that we were awarded the gold award for embedded excellent,        

creative and innovative RE practice across the school and for recognition as       

outstanding in the wider community. Well done to the team for all their hard 

work in achieving the award.  

Please note the change to Sparkle Day, which is now Monday 3rd July. The         

children can either wear an item of sparkly clothing e.g. top or wear an                

accessory that is sparkly e.g. a head band. If you wish to take part, the                

payment link will be set up shortly. 

Have a good weekend.  

Best wishes,      

Mr Ian P. Ashmore        

Cop Lane C.E. Primary School 
A welcoming Christian community, committed to one    

another, giving our very best at all times. 

‘I can do all things through Christ who strengthens me.’ Philippians 4:13 

Our Christian Value is: thankfulness 

Dates for your Diary 

 

   

 

 

28.06.23—30.06.23—Y6 

at Tower Wood 

03.07.23—Sparkle Day—

wear something sparkly 

(rearranged from the 4th 

July) 

07.07.23—Summer Fair 

14.07.23—reports out to 

parents 

19.07.23—Y6 BBQ at 6pm 

20.07.23—Y6 leaver’s 

worship afternoon 

20.07.23—PTFA end of 

year disco  

21.07.23—school closes at 

2pm for the summer 

break 
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PTFA News 

The summer fair planning is well under way. Please see the page about volunteers.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This week in our Picture News, we looked at the news that within the next ten years, people may 

be able to travel between London and Sydney in just two hours by journeying through space on a 

sub-orbital flight. The current length of a traditional flight between London, UK, and Sydney, Aus-

tralia, is at least 20-22 hours and usually entails a stop off to refuel along the way. A sub-orbital 

flight involves launching a spacecraft to an altitude above the Kármán line (the boundary of 

space). The children considered the question: ‘How has travel changed our lives?’ Our ‘Picture 

News at Home’ can be found on the last page of this newsletter. 

 

Reflection Time 

‘Always be rejoicing. Give thanks for everything.’ 

                                                                                                                   1 Thessalonians 5:16 

This week, we have thought about being grateful for what we have. We considered the things 
that we have and how we should be thankful for them. For example, the environment around us—
the variety of plants/ flowers,  seasons and nature. How can we look after it for generations to 
come? 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A week enriching PSHE! 

This week, we have had several events/ class visits 
and discussions around several areas that have 
helped to enrich our PSHE curriculum. These have 
included: 

 Virtual School Career’s Assembly and workshops 
in KS2 

 NSPCC Speak Out, Stay Safe assemblies delivered 
to all children 

 Mr Souter visiting Y5 to teach them about pay-
ments and savings 

 Drowning Prevention Week— all classes have been 
learning about to stay safe in and around water 

 



 

 

 

 

 

Summer Term ‘Ministry of the Word’ Services 

Our summer term ‘Ministry of the Word’ service dates are listed below. Each 

services begins at 9:30am at St Mary’s Church, Penwortham. Parents are more 

than welcome to join us.   

Tuesday 4th July— Y4 and Y3 (Y3 rearranged due to cancellation because of bad 

weather) 

 

 

 

 

Warmer Weather and After School Sports Clubs 

If your child does extra-curricular sports clubs after school, please send an additional 

drink into school from home for them to take outside. The school water bottles are          

emptied and washed after school ready for the next day.  

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Due to Y6 now attending the Blackburn Diocese       

leaver’s service at Blackburn Cathedral and Indian 

Dance Day, Sparkle Day will now be on Monday 3rd 

July!  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 




